
 
 

Junior Rodeo Cowboy Association 

  
Dear JRCA contestants and families, 

  As the rapidly approaching 2025 JRCA season is upon us, I want you to know that your board of directors have 

been working diligently once again, spending countless hours to continue the success of this great organization.  

Once again, in an effort to combat the early March weather the board has decided to start the season in the great 

facility in Childress and then go to Vernon for the third weekend.  On Saturday April 26 we will have our annual 

JRCA calf roping/breakaway jackpot in Vernon.  This will be a double qualifier for both Junior NFR and Jr Patriot!!!  

Mark your calendars and spread the word as this is one of the biggest fundraisers for the association.  We will be 

having team roping jackpot fundraisers on Saturday evenings again this year, so spread the word and come rope!  

ALSO LOOK FOR NEWS ON THE CALF ROPING QUALIFIER AT VERNON!!! 

 

Rule Change: 

The board also has voted to change the daily run order in the events that run oldest age groups first.  The event 

order will stay the same, but we will run youngest to oldest in all events! 

 

The 2024 season turned out great and I would like to thank the membership and our board for all the hard work 

along with all of our great sponsors for the support.  In 2024, we were able to payout a total of $4,500.00 in 4 

scholarships!  This money is raised at the finals during our scholarship rodeo, so thanks to everyone for their 

participation and help.  At our 2025 finals in Levelland we will add a minimum of $10,000.00 in prize money!!!  

We appreciate every sponsor dollar raised and couldn’t continue our great association without them, so please 

continue to support the businesses that support us!  Also, please feel free to reach out to any sponsor you feel 

would be willing to support the association.  If you have any questions regarding sponsors, please reach out to any 

of the board members.  

 

 

THANK YOU AND GOOD LUCK! 

 

 

Kevin Mccreary 

President of JRCA 


